
 

 

Thornton Conservation Commission May 11, 2018 Meeting Minutes 
 

 The meeting was conducted at the Thornton Town Hall on May 11, 2018 
from 10:00 AM until 11:15 PM.   

 Present in the meeting were Roy Sabourn, Town of Thornton Board of 
Selectmen Chair and the Thornton Conservation Commission Members: Sky 
Bartlett, Myrtle Lewis and Al Lewis. 

 Roy Sabourn explained the overflow culvert installation project for the 
stream crossing of Mill Brook at the intersection of Mill Brook Road and 
Haselton Road in Thornton, NH.  He explained that recent storms have 
caused extensive damage to the roads, resulting in road closures.  Roy 
discussed the construction plans to reduce the road flooding and damage, to 
be completed before this fall. 

 The three members Thornton Conservation Commission approved the 
overflow culvert project. 

 Roy also discussed the replacement of a covered bridge on Covered Bridge 
Road in Thornton.  He said it hadn’t originally been sized properly and had to 
be replaced at a cost of $750K. 

 Myrtle Lewis was elected Chair of the Thornton Conservation Commission 
(by the two other members). 

 Myrtle Lewis signed the wetlands permit application for the overflow culvert 
project. 

 Sky Bartlett said that he plans to move from Thornton to Campton in the 
near future, so we discussed having to replace him on the Thornton 
Conservation Commission. 

 Then Roy Sabourn and the three Thornton Conservation Commission 
members drove out to the overflow culvert project site.  Roy showed them 
the locations for the proposed changes. 

 The site visit adjourned at 12:15 PM. 
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